ACTING

Profegsor W.H,Brittain

1 November 1937

Dear Dean Hsu Cheng-Yang,

1 have received your letter of the l4th Octobar.

Please thank your wife, who is remembered here as Pearl
Wu for her good wishes 10 r Alma Mater and tell her that these
are most cordially reciprocated. #e think of you btoth with
sympa thy in the $rying times through which you must e passing
Just now,

I have lmnded your letter to the MoGill Daily for

publication, and I am sure thet the city newspapers will copy 1it.

With the sincere hope that you aad your University may

come through these dangercus days ia safety,

I am,

Yours sincerely,

W H. BRITTAIN
Acting Principal

Dean Hsu Cheng-Yang,
Lingnen University,
Canton, China,




